
MINUTES OF THE WOMEN’S CLUB MEETING
SUNSHINE COUNTRY CLUB ESTATES

OCTOBER 20, 2023

The meeting was called to order by President, Vicky Krueger.

First-time attendees were Sandy Lowe, Karren Amos and Kerry Howard.

Doug Snyder brought in a wonderful basket of baked goods as a thank you for the get well wishes
the Women’s Club sent to him.

Judy Stone, Vice President, reported that over the summer she sent ten sympathy cards and three
get well cards.

Secretary, Karen Baase, read the minutes of the March 17, 2023 meeting and minutes were 
approved as read.

Treasurer report was read and approved.  The beginning balance was $22,225.73 and ending 
balance $19,786.70.  Report will be filed for audit.

Audit was done on the past season and completed.

Jill Ventrillo, Activity Director, reported on upcoming events. There are still several events that 
need a committee and chair person including Christmas Dinner and New Year’s Eve.

ACTIVITIES;

The Halloween Party and Parade is on October 28th.   Donations of non-perishable food for a food
pantry are appreciated

Pam Davis reported on the Chili Cookoff on November 4th.

Sherri Gardner reported on Casino Night which will be held on February 2nd.  In order to make 
this event a success they still need dealers for the Black Jack tables, callers for Bingo, a 
decorating committee, and donations for prizes.   If you can help, there is a sign-up sheet or you 
can contact Sherri.
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Lenore Combs reported on Veterans Day.  All residents are invited to attend the service to be  
held at the Veterans Memorial in Pendleton Park at 11 A. M.

A committee is needed for the Neighborhood Watch fundraiser, Finger Lickin’ Chicken.

First Aid and Stop the Bleed classes are available.  Call Lenore.

Pam Adams reported on the official Facebook page and thanked everyone for keeping it friendly
and postive.  Pictures of SEPO events are always welcome.



OLD BUSINESS:

The new LED lighting in the hall, kitchen and storage room has been completed for a total of
$1791.34.

NEW BUSINESS;

Reva Allen,  Assistant Librarian, has been working on organizing the library the last two 
summers.  She has removed old and duplicate books and spent $795.00 of her own funds to 
purchase additional books.  A motion was made and approved to reimburse Reva $500.00.  Since 
there is no SEPO budget for the library, a motion was made and approved that a locked donation
box be placed in the library if residents wish to contribute toward future book purchases as 
needed.  

Vicky Kruger asked  for a volunteer(s) to do the Women’s Club purchasing for our main stock 
items.

A committee is also needed to find candidates willing to run for the Women’s Club Board.

Judy Parker was the winner of the gift.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:18 A.M.

Respectfully Submitted:

Karen Baase, Secretary


